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On 19th July, 2022, EMPRESARIO hosted ice-breaking session with BATCH 28 and 
BA-01. The session turned out to be a bit informal then others. Students were 
made part of various games and interacting activities by our host Mr. Vikash 
Ranjan and Miss Santhwana Prasad. The Club witnessed higher zest amongst the 
freshers who evinced a lot of interest on entrepreneurship and startups with a 
strong desire to initiate and execute their own ideas. A very important agenda 
of this program was to inaugurate night canteen, especially in the girls’ hostel 
that will be operated by the club members only. The canteen will handle packed 
items popular among the students which will be delivered instantly within 
limited operational time frame after the gates are closed. All the items to be sold 
would consist of dry snacks only abiding by the institution’s guidelines. It was 
heartening to listen to our new faculty coordinator Prof. (Dr.) Santosh Kumar 
Pattanayak for the first time who shared in brief the future plans and activities 
for the Club during the year including reactivation of XIME Incubation Centre. 
Thereafter, it was followed by an intro session with the existing core members 
and office bearers of the Club. We all are enthused with the encouraging 
response from the new batch during the course of the event and looking forward 
to their whole-hearted and active participation in our club activities.  


